From: James Kerr <jbkerrx@gmail.com>
Date: March 20, 2019 at 9:35:24 AM PDT
To: marc.garneau@parl.gc.ca
Cc: Catherine.McKenna@parl.gc.ca, george.heyman.MLA@leg.bc.ca
Subject: Shipping dirty American coal

The Honourable Marc Garneau
Minister of Transport
House of Commons
Ottawa, Ontario 
K1A 0A6

Hello Marc

I am writing on behalf of many citizens out here on the west coast who are concerned regarding Westshore Terminals operation of shipping dirty American coal overseas from Roberts Bank , BC by using Canadian land corridors and Canada’s pristine marine waters.  The situation is summarized in an op-ed I wrote that was published in The Vancouver Sun on Feb. 16.
https://vancouversun.com/opinion/op-ed/james-kerr-canada-should-not-be-shipping-coal-overseas-for-the-u-s     
The editorial was highlighted by the following quotes: “From a global perspective, the appalling hypocrisy of Canada’s policy regarding coal is a national embarrassment.”  .....    “So on one hand Canada pretends to lead the world on the road to phase-out coal-powered generation. On the other, it quietly and unconscionably assists the U.S. coal industry to ramp-up coal exports for use in power generation overseas.”

Figures for the tonnage of thermal (power generating) coal (mostly from the U.S.) transported through Roberts Bank in 2018 have just been released in the Westshore Terminals Investment Corporation Annual Report for 2018. The numbers show that 12.8 million tonnes of dirty thermal coal were shipped in 2018 (up from 11.3 tonnes in 2017) representing 42% (up from 39% in 2017) of the total coal tonnage shipped through this terminal. Clearly this controversial shipping operation is rapidly escalating.

I have one question I would like to ask you as Minister of Transport Canada (TC). Your answer is of utmost interest to an increasing number of concerned citizens who are becoming aware of this contentious issue through traditional media as well as social media. The question is why does the Vancouver Fraser Port Authority (under TC) allow the foreign owned and operated ships (coming to transport dirty American coal overseas) to trespass upon, pollute, and loiter without charge for weeks and sometimes months in pristine Canadian waters?  This activity does not benefit Canadians: the coal is not mined in Canada, thus no mining jobs for Canadians, and the coal is not consumed by Canadians.  Yet many Canadians are angered by the abuse of our public maritime property by these foreign ships carrying out trade and shipping activities for the benefit of foreigners. It’s the equivalent of one of your neighbours having a garage sale and all the customers park in your driveway and trample through your garden.
Thank you for your attention to this issue.  We look forward, with interest, to your response to this question.
Yours sincerely,
James B. Kerr
Retired Senior Research Scientist, Environment Canada (now ECCC)
4396 Kingscote Road
Cowichan Bay
BC.  V0R 1N2

PS. You may remember me as Jim Kerr from our Environment Canada experiment on the Space Shuttle.

